Distribution of Overhead
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The University returns a share of the indirect costs (15%) to the unit that is administering the grant.  Currently it is not a formal policy that the overhead monies be shared between participating units in a research grant, although it is a common practice.  Many faculty are housed in space assigned to a Center, and there are individual agreements between the Department Chair and the Center Director about distribution of the overhead from the grants to that faculty member.  For example, the Lineberger Comprehensive Cancer Center routinely returns a percentage of the overhead (agreed to by the Center Director and the Department Chair) to the PI's department.  Many large grants have components that take place in a variety of locations.  It is common on program project and Center grants to have agreements for overhead distribution on each subproject and core in the grant. 

Since overhead distribution can be a contentious issue, we recommend the following guidelines for the distribution of overhead.  It is always best if agreements can be made at the time of submission of the grant, but we recognize that because of time constraints this may not be possible.  The overhead return is justified on the basis that these funds reflect the support provided to the project.  The various components that factor into the overhead distribution would include:  

1. the space where the research is performed.  

2. the unit responsible for salary support for the faculty

3. the unit that provides the administrative support (managing the grant, proposal preparation, secretarial support).

Other factors that might influence the distribution include any support provided for obtaining preliminary results or ongoing (matching) support toward the project, core facilities provided, etc.  Grants to Centers for the support of the Center would have 100% of the overhead returned to the Center.  It is our intention that the suggestions below be guidelines to assist in making these agreements as easily and fairly as possible.  Therefore the suggested distribution below is not intended to be a formula.  If the participating units are not able to reach an agreement the Associate Dean for Research will mediate an agreement.  

Guidelines for overhead distribution:

50%--to the unit which is providing space.

25% -- to the units which are responsible for salary support

25%  -- to the units which are providing administrative support.


The Committee felt strongly that a major share of the overhead should be returned based on the space in which the research was performed.  We recognize that the salary and administrative support would likely have more variables associated with them. 


We recognize that there are some situations (i.e. Centers without space assignments or responsible for faculty salaries) where a different distribution may be appropriate.  

